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The First Twenty-five Years 

The Elgin Lions Club was chartered on March 31, 1949 with 
Westport Lions Club as its sponsor. Thirty members composed the 
original roll, only six of whom are still with the club. Seven of the 
original Lions have passed on to their reward. 

During the twenty-five years of the club’s existence, it has 
had its ups and downs. But over that quarter century it has tried 
to remain true to its ideals. The extension of aid to community 
residents for the supply of eye glasses, Christmas baskets, senior 
citizens parties, children’s Hallowe’en parties etc. have been ob- 
vious. A great deal of money has been donated to hockey and soft- 
ball teams. The operation of the local rink is largely supported by 
the Lions Club. Donations of money and manpower have regularly 
been given to the Elgin bathing beach. Support for other sports, 
for bus safety patrol, for charitable organizations, for public speak- 
ing contests, and the general good of the community has represent- 
ed some of its contributions. 

Until February of 1959 the club held its meetings in the Elgin 
Hotel. Since that time we have been meeting in the United Church 
Hall. Twice monthly, good fellowship and good work are enjoyed 
in this place. A debt of gratitude is due to past and present mem- 
bers, to the general public who supported our projects, and to all 
who have shown an interest in making the community a better 
place in which to live. May the Elgin Lions Club image of future 
years be even brighter than that of the past.


